[image: image1.jpg]



PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA

GENEVA
The 28th Session of the UPR Working Group
<Check against delivery>
Adoption of the Report on the Republic of Korea
Geneva, 14 November, 2017
Final Statement of the Republic of Korea 
Thank you Mr. President. 

First, let me thank all the States who participated in the UPR (Working Group) for (their efforts to lead open and constructive dialogue with) the Republic of Korea. 95 states provided (substantive and valuable) comments and recommendations for the Government of the Republic of Korea.  We believe that the concerns expressed and recommendations made during this UPR will give an excellent guidance to us to identify challenges we face in our path toward better protection and promotion of human rights. 
I would also like to extend my sincere gratitude to the Troika members, namely the distinguished representatives of Congo, Hungary and Mongolia for their cooperative approach and hard work during the course of preparing the report. I also wish to commend the UPR secretariat for its excellent professional services. 

During this session, 95 states made 218 recommendations and our Government accepted 85 recommendations. Only 3 recommendations have been noted. The remaining 130 recommendations merit further discussion and consultation among the relevant agencies and stakeholders, and we will provide our position before the 37th Human Rights Council. There will be a consultation process with civil society to help develop the government’s positions on the remaining recommendations. 

Mr. President, 
The Republic of Korea firmly believes that the UPR is an important process to achieve universal realization of human rights. As a member of the Human Rights Council, the Korean Government has made efforts to set a best practice for the UPR, including pior consultations with NGOs and the National Human Rights Commission, collection of opinions from the public by sharing the draft of the national report, voluntary submission of mid-term reports on the implementation and post-consultation with the NGOs. We will continue to carry out this process based on the principles of openness, transparency and cooperation with the stakeholders.  
The new administration of the Republic of Korea has intended enactment of a basic law on human rights in the national agenda. We are confident that this basic law will allow us, among others, to further strengthen our national mechanism for reporting and follow-up, which will in turn help consolidate our cooperation with UN human rights mechanism. 
I thank you.  /END/

